
Monday,	May	8,	2017	
	
The	Pierce	Public	School	Board	of	Education	met	for	the	regular	board	meeting	at	6:30pm	in	the	high	
school	conference	room.		Members	present	were	Ted	Krienke,	Robert	Hoffmann,	Kevin	Flesner,	Dan	
Unseld,	Dave	Lienemann,	and	Ron	Woslager.		Also	present	were	Superintendent	Kendall	Steffensen,	
Elementary	Principal	Adam	Patrick,	High	School	Principal	Mark	Brahmer,	and	Activities	Director	Darren	
Sindelar.		Three	guests	were	also	present.		A	welcome	was	extended	to	the	public,	the	open	meetings	
act	was	pointed	out	and	the	Pledge	of	Allegiance	was	recited.		There	was	no	communication	and	
correspondence	from	the	public.	
	
Lienemann	moved	and	Woslager	seconded	a	motion	to	accept	the	consent	agenda	of	minutes	of	the	
previous	meetings,	claims	and	payments	of	bills	and	financial	reports.		Voting	was	unanimous.		Motion	
carried.	
	
The	FFA	report	by	Amber	Albrecht	included	their	annual	banquet	was	held	and	Colt	officer	training	is	
planned.	
	
Mr.	Patrick’s	elementary	school	report	included	Donuts	with	Dames	will	be	May	4.		PATS	will	provide	the	
Fun	Flatables	on	May	18,	2nd-6th	grade	elementary	field	day	will	be	May	17,	and	preschool	graduation	
program	will	be	May	17.	
	
Mr.	Brahmer’s	high	school	report	was	about	state	tests,	ACT	results,	Academic	Awards	assembly	and	
student	talent	show,	summer	school,	drivers	education,	summer	training	program,	Student	Council	
community	service	day,	Teammates	Mentoring	program	dinner	and	silent	auction,	and	CPR	training	for	
our	Seniors.	
	
Mr.	Sindelar’s	activities	report	included	the	dates	of	upcoming	events.	
	
Mr.	Steffensen’s	report	included	May	13th	at	2pm	is	graduation	and	what	is	going	forward	with	the	
Legislative	bills	regarding	education.	
	
Discussion	items	included	May	22nd	retreat	items.	
	
Unsled	moved	and	Hoffmann	seconded	a	motion	to	approve	the	school	improvement	report.		Voting	
was	unanimous.		Motion	carried.	
	
Lienemann	moved	and	Unseld	seconded	a	motion	to	approve	the	curriculum	report.		Voting	was	
unanimous.		Motion	carried.	
	
Lienemann	moved	and	Hoffmann	seconded	a	motion	to	approve	the	safety	report.		Voting	was	
unanimous.		Motion	carried.			
	
Unseld	moved	and	Woslager	seconded	a	motion	that	the	rate	of	pay	for	substitute	teachers	for	the	
2017-18	school	year	remain	at	$110	per	day.		Voting	was	unanimous.		Motion	carried.	
	
Woslager	moved	and	Lienemann	seconded	a	motion	to	approve	the	teaching	contracts	for	Haley	Thayer	
(Kindergarten)	and	Presley	Thompson	(Preschool).		Voting	was	unanimous.		Motion	carried.	
	



Professional	growth	opportunities	were	discussed.		Topics	for	next	month’s	agenda	are	reviewing	
policies	for	bullying,	student	fees,	and	attendance.	
	
Lienemann	moved	and	Unseld	seconded	a	motion	to	adjourn.		Voting	was	unanimous.		Motion	carried.	
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